Business Meeting Minutes
July 2020
First Baptist Church

The July 2020 Business Meeting of First Baptist Church opened with prayer by Bro.

Abbott. Bro. Jason called the meeting to order.

The May 2020 Business Meeting Minutes were approved as printed.

Staff Reports were accepted as printed.

The Finance Report was gone over by Tim Kelley. Finance report was approved.
o May - Bus Barn - $14,974.30; BFT — $604.51; General - $94,626.27
o June —Bus Barn - $15,097.64; BFT - $654.54; General - $98,802.13

Old Business:

Dan gave a report on the roof repair. It appears to be finished. We have received
$57,000 from the insurance company. After an inspection, we are supposed to receive
$25,000 more.

The question came up as to why worship expenses were so high. Dan spoke to what
was included in that category.

Judy Gibson presented the nominations for SS & church committees. Before any action
was taken, Dan gave an overview of what the Emergency Advisory Team responsibilities
are. Judy Gibson recommended & Charolotte Cantrell 2" the report be accepted as
submitted.

New Business:

Brother Jason stated he plans to update all the job descriptions as many of them are
out-dated.

Brother Jeff noted Rebecca Hodges will be a substitute in the youth department.

We need someone to teach the pre-school department. Tim Kelley reported Jenny
Mickel will be our outreach person in the Friendship class as she is gone several months
out of the year.

Dan reported we have received a donation of $1,250 for a new computer for the
sanctuary. We need a total of approximately $2,500 for the machine plus some amount
for needed additional items. Tim suggested we take the balance (up tp $2000) out of
the Memorial Fund. Motion was made and passed.

Brother Jason reported we made approximately $5,400 from the garage sale. Brother
Jason made the motion to use these funds to help school teachers/faculty of
Savannah/Andrew County.

Motion made to adjourn.



Judy Gibson closed with prayer.



